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31 January 2021

South African Human Rights Commission

National Commissioner


Mr B Majola


CC: Mr Lloyd Lotz


Kwa-Zulu Natal Office

Per Email


Dear Sir

RE: ALLEGATIONS OF HUMAN RIGHTS VIOLATIONS AGAINST KWA-ZULU NATAL DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH

In April 2020, MEC Simelane-Zulu and the Kwa-Zulu Natal Department of Health released a call for medical volunteers to assist with the province’s Covid-19 efforts. This was primarily to alleviate the chronic short staffing within the Department’s facilities and to treat the expected increase in patient numbers. As a medical doctor, I applied through the setup platforms within the HOD’s office. However, to date, there has been no feedback or placement within a health facility.
I continuously raised this matter with both MEC Simelane-Zulu and HOD Tshabalala regarding feedback on progress. However, none have been forthcoming. I raised and questioned this issue at the KZN Health Portfolio Committee meeting dated Tuesday 26 January 2020. At this meeting, HOD Tshabalala indicated that, despite the MEC’s call for medical volunteers, the Department of Health disbanded its policy on volunteers and had not finalized any new policy since the Covid-19 call was made. This is incredibly concerning since all these issues have already been finalized by other province within South Africa. There is no indication that the KZN Department of Health has made any enquiries with these provinces to urgently formulate a provincial policy.
As a member of the provincial legislature, I have received numerous complaints from patients and healthcare workers about the significant effects of short staffing is having on healthcare access, quality of patient care, inhumane and detrimental working conditions for healthcare workers. This is epitomized by the video of a patient at Wentworth Hospital pleading for assistance that appeared. The Department’s preliminary investigation blamed this on Covid-19 and short staffing.
I contend that the Department’s delay is a violation of Kwa-Zulu Natal patients’ and healthcare workers’ human rights as set out in Chapter 2 of the South African Constitution. I bring the Commission’s attention to the violations against Section 10 (the right to human dignity), Section 23 (healthcare workers right to fair labour practices and decent working conditions), and Section 27 (right to access healthcare and its progressive realization).

Yours sincerely

Signed Electronically

Dr Rishigen Viranna MPL[image: image5.png]



